
Page 1/13

Tilney St Lawrence Parish Council
Serving the villages of Tilney St Lawrence, Tilney cum Islington and Tilney Fen End

Minutes of the Tilney St Lawrence Parish Council meeting held at on Monday 7rd January 2013 in the Village Hall, Tilney St Lawrence at 7.30pm.
In attendance:   Cllr B. Ayres (in the Chair)



    Cllr D. Appleby, Cllr C. Ayres, Cllr D. Calton, Cllr P. Cullen, Cllr J. Day, 
Cllr R. Jaggers, Cllr D. Jones, Cllr C. Mills, Cllr R. Savage, Cllr E Jones
Cllr E Hearn (from 8.10pm).
Parish Clerk: Mrs C Smith
Public: There were no members of the public present.

1.  Apologies and reasons for absence.

1.1
There were no apologies for absence as all councillors were present.
2.  Declarations of interest for items on the agenda.

2.1
There were no declarations of interest.
3.  Minutes of the Previous Meeting
3.1. The minutes of the Council meeting held on the 4th November  were amended to include Cllr E Jones on the attendance list, they were then agreed and signed by the chairman as a true and accurate record.
4.  There were no public in attendance so the meeting was not adjourned for a public session.
5.  Police Matters

5.1  SNAP – Cllr Ayres reported that there would be a SNAP meeting the following week. He would attend.
5.2  Crime Statistics – Cllr Jones reported that there had been no reported crimes in the villages of Tilney St Lawrence, Tilney cum Islington or Tilney Fen End.
5.3 Roger Warnes Delivery Vehicles – Following a number of complaints from villagers and concerns expressed by councillors the clerk would write to Roger Warnes 
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to ask that vehicles keep to the speed limits and that any spillages on the highway or at
the entrance to the tipping site be cleaned away as soon as is practicable. Cllr Ayres would inspect the area and take any issues to the SNAP meeting.
6.  Reports
6.1. Chairman’s Correspondence
6.1.1 Cllr Ayres reported that he would be taking up the role of Deputy Mayor from !st April 2013. Cllr C Ayres would be Deputy Mayoress. 
6.2. Footway Lighting Report 

513.2.1 Outages Column 9015, 9016, 9036, - Dayburner 9034.  The Clerk reported that 9015 had been damaged by a vehicle belonging to Mr A Pollyn. The costs for mending the light would be forwarded to Mr Pollyn. The costs included and emergency call out charge to make the light safe and a new bracket.
6.3. Footpath & Tree Reports -Cllr Appleby reported that the overgrown hedge on School Rd had been cut back.
6.4. Village Hall Report – A number of functions had been held in December including a hall of stalls, Christmas bingo and a Dance Show. There was also a New Year’s Eve Dance attended by around 90 people.
6.5. William Day Centre Report – Cllr Cullen reported that the centre closed on Wednesday 19th December for the Christmas break. Service Users had enjoyed Christmas lunches and entertainment. The Centre reopened on 3rd January. The Christmas raffle raised £130 for the amenity fund.
6.6. Highway Matters
6.6.1 Potholes – Cllr Savage reported a large pothole on the old A47.
6.7. Patients Group – Cllr Sapey would be attending future meetings the next one is to be held next week. Cllrs expressed concern that it was still taking too long to get a routine appointment and cited three occasions where patients had to wait 8 days for an appointment.
6.8. Church Report – Cllr Place had met with the vicar and arrangements for the donations at funerals would include two plates clearly marked with the chosen charity and church maintenance respectively. Cllrs asked that the plates be placed separately.Cllr Place would feedback this suggestion to the vicar.
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7.  Finance

7.1  Precept – Cllr Ayres thanked the Finance Committee for their work pulling together the budget for likely expenditure for 2012/13. The Council discussed the budget and following the uncertainty of the tax base calculations set the precept with a final total 7% below 2011/12 expenditure at £22 920. It was thought that the new Tax base would affect an increase in the council tax rate and so adjustments were made to try and maintain a position of no increase.
Cllr D Jones proposed, seconded by Cllr Jagger, that the proposed precept be accepted. This was agreed by all Cllrs except Cllr Appleby. Cllr Appleby felt that as there had been no increase for a number of years that the precept should increase.
7.2.  Payments listed below were accepted for payment.
	EON
	DD
	Street Light Nov
	138.55
	27.71
	166.26

	K&M
	 
	Street Light Maint Dec
	107.36
	21.47
	128.83

	K&M
	 
	Emergency Call Out
	107.25
	21.45
	128.70

	NALC
	 
	Initial Training Clerk
	40.00
	0.00
	40.00

	Clerk 
	 
	Salary
	341.60
	0.00
	341.60

	Clerk 
	 
	expenses
	15.04
	0.00
	15.04

	Norse
	 
	grounds maintenance
	928.97
	185.80
	1,114.77

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Total
	 
	 
	1678.77
	256.43
	1935.20


8.  Planning
8.1
Applications 

8.1.1   2/01941/F A new temporary access bridge at Gravel Bank. Cllrs noted that the application had gone ahead for approval.
8.2 
Decisions
8.2.1
12/01658/EXF Permission is granted for an extension of time for the implementation of existing planning permission for construction of dwelling following demolition at 40 Spice Chase. Cllrs noted the decision.
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9. Reeders Bridge Handrail

9.1
Cllr Savage reported that he had spoken to Mr Kitchen and he would ask again if the handrail could be put back.

10.
30mph Sign at Tilney cum Islington

10.1
Cllr Jagger and Cllr B Ayres would write to Highways to request that this sign be moved.

11.
General correspondence

11.1
NALC – The Clerk reported that a letter of introduction from Jane Scarrott, the new parish liaison officer had been received. Ms Scarrott would be a guest at the next meeting.
11.2
Fit Norfolk Road Show – An update on how to access capital funding for the development of playing fields had been received.  
11.3
Lloyds Bank – Cllrs noted the information received regarding on-line banking.

11.4
TSLVC – Cllrs noted the dates for this year’s meetings and the Chairman signed the contract. Clls also resolved that as the parish council paid the maintenance bills for the play area they would look into managing the contract directly with Norse. Cllr Cullen would check to see if this year’s contract had been signed off.
12.  Borough Council of KL & WN issues.

12.  Waste disposal – Cllr Appleby commented that following the presentation at the last meeting by Cllr Long,  he had noted good feedback in the national press to back up the information given on the changes to the collection, recycling and disposal of waste proposed in West Norfolk.
13.  Norfolk County Council issues.

13.1.  There was no correspondence received.
14.  Items for the next agenda.

14.1
NALC – Jane Scarrott
15.  Date of next meeting 
15.1.  The next meeting will take place on the 4th February 2013.
Meeting closed at 9.06 pm.                                             
                                                                                                           Chairman’s Signature__________________

